
MAHONING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING


MINUTES


May 23, 2018

CALL TO ORDER:
Franklin Ruch called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM at the Mahoning Township Building, 2685 Mahoning Drive East, Lehighton, PA 18235

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Franklin Ruch led the Pledge of Allegiance
PRESENT:

Franklin Ruch, Chairman; John Wieczorek, Vice Chairman; Bruce Steigerwalt, Supervisor; Robert Slaw, Supervisor; Myron Blahy, Supervisor; Thomas Nanovic, Solicitor and Natalie D. Haggerty, Secretary-Treasurer
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
James F. Kratz, Esquire 840 W. Hamilton Street, Suite 521 Allentown, PA

Jake Arner, Box 600 Lehighton, PA 
Attorney Kratz represents Awesome View Properties, they are the developers for Sierra Vista Estates which is a residential subdivision that was conditionally approved as a preliminary plan in Mach 2009. We had the economic collapse plus the project was in litigation with an ad joiner relative to a boundary dispute.  That litigation lasted to April 2015.  The bounday agreement plan was recorded pursuant to the court order, and the survey underlying the plans that is shown in the plans approved was the survey the court found correct. We recently submitted revised preliminary plans and was before the Planning Commission last night. They accepted those plans for review conditioned upon an escrow.  Township has determined escrow is there. PennDOT filed a declaration of a taking of 1.4 acres of property and that is a driving force of us submitting the revised preliminary plan.  We needed to get the Planning Commission’s recommendation and the Board’s approval so that taking did not negatively impact the approval. Tom asked what they wanted the Board to do tonight?  Last night we were before the Planning Commission and there was discussion of us providing a letter for an extension of time relative to a specific section in the Township’s SALDO.  We want additional time upon receiving revised preliminary plan approval.  There is a schedule on the revised plan. Bruce Steigerwalt shared that the final plans should be submitted within one year of commission action on the preliminary plan the applicant can request and extension of time for that period between preliminary plan approval and submitting the final plan and we were asking for that letter so that we can grant that extension.  Another item addressed was the project being done in phases. Phase schedule proposed is after revised preliminary plan approval is granted, they would bring a final plan set in within five years after that preliminary plan approval. Jake Arner added that they want to bring equity into the project and hoping to raise that money over the next couple of years. Expect to do the phases on an equity base and will post cash. The concern expressed was that you get preliminary plan approval and then you are not going to come in for five years.  They must deal with that one year in our ordinance and have no assurance that they are going to grant the extension.  In five years another board may say different.  Robert Slaw questioned a phased project and how the Development Agreement will work? Typically phase by phase.  Bruce Steigerwalt asked how do we get around a violation of that 99 8 A clause in our SALDO? Tom Nanovic said to go to the Planning Commission with letter and get the Planning Commission’s approval on the extension. Then once you have that come in with this plan and we will review and then bring up issue with five years. John Wieczorek asked how many phases? Three phases, phased out 2020, 2030 and 2040.  Is that consistent with the NPC? How can we be held to a plan that is ten years out? The Planning Commission accepted last night a revised preliminary plan.  An update was given on Flagstaff Road, sharing the first thing is to run the sewer line up Flagstaff Road then we will put down and overlay. That road may be a dirt road until we see phase one. Part of the condemnation process is that you need to submit and addendum minor review application to DEP and the township.  The cost is high to do this.  PennDOT is not covering the cost.  Will speak to PennDOT Board of Review about getting money to help with the deteriation of Flagstaff Road and would like them to put a base course on it. We will submit letter to Planning Commission and hopefully have a review letter from the township engineer and we will go from there. 
Randy Hill: 634 Breezewood Road
Present about Breezewood Road again.  I was here three months ago and we have a twenty-two-inch ditch that’s been there for two months. I was here, and you said you were going to look into and nothing has been done in two and a half months. It’s a concern we now have a one lane road. Nevin Frey said we were up there the other day but we stopped because it was way to wet and we didn’t want to create more damage. Basically, what we did was clean the gutter out where the catch basin had water flowing. I did not see a twenty-two-inch ditch.  It’s on the list to get done but way to wet. I’m here again and you’re telling me the same thing. Don’t my taxes mean anything.  This is the crap you get when you come here. How are we going to fix all our roads with the limited budget we have and do it in one month with three men.  When I moved here seventeen years ago the roads were in great shape in the last six years they gone to hell. Breezewood is on the list we have not had the weather or manpower.  We are trying to cover our worst roads first.  You are not being forgotten.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
MOTION 

John Wieczorek made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2018 Board of Supervisors Meeting. Seconded by Myron Blahy.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, abstain 4-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Motion to Ratify Settlement Agreement #34126 (Decision of May 16, 2018)
MOTION

John Wieczorek made a motion to ratify Settlement Agreement #34126 decision of May 16, 2018.  Seconded by Franklin Ruch.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
Motion to Ratify Advertising for Full Time Road Department Employee
MOTION
Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to ratify advertising for full time road department employee.  Seconded by Franklin Ruch.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
Road Materials and Fuel Bid Results

MOTION

Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to accept bids for road materials.  Seconded by Robert Slaw.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried. 

MOTION

Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to re advertise for fuel bids.  Seconded by John Wieczorek.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote. Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
American Tower Lease Agreement
Tom Nanovic was able to confirm the entities which Caroline Van Fleet was referring to are nonprofit organizations not municipalities. He can find no legal authority which would authorize them to enter into the proposed perpetual easement agreement without going through public bidding or public auction process. John Wieczorek asked if Tom can reach out and ask if they would increase payment amounts. 
KIA

Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to recommend reduction in the amount of $294,239.20 to the remaining bond conditioned upon the NOT.  Seconded by Franklin Ruch. Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
CORRESPONDENCE:

John Wieczorek made a motion to accept and place on file the correspondence dated May 23, 2018. Seconded by Myron Blahy. Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried. 

*** FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS, BRENDA NEEB, SECRETARY

RE:  RESPONSE TO REQUEST FOR FIRE POLICE FOR ORIOLESFEST EVENT

***LEHIGHTON AREA LIBRARY, JANE ROBERTS, LIBRARY BOARD SECRETARY

RE:  REQUEST FOR MAHONING TOWNSHIP TO WRITE A LETTER OF SUPPORT TO HELP THE LEHIGHTON LIBRARY BE CONSIDERED FOR A KEYSTONE RECREATION, PARK, AND CONSERVATION FUND GRANT TO BUILDING AN ADDITION ONTO THE EXISTING LIBRARY.

Consensus of Board of Supervisors to send letter. 
***LEHIGHTON AREA MEMORIAL LIBRAY, MELISSA HAWK, LIBRARY DIRECTOR

RE:  THANK YOU LETTER FOR ANNUAL CONTRIBUTION

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICES, THOMAS S NANOVIC

RE:  SIERRA VIEW ESTATES / PRELIMINARY PLAN FEE DISCUSSION.

***DELAWARE RIVER BASIN COMMISSION, DAVID KOVACH, MANAGER

RE:  NOTICE OF APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 

***LTL CONSULTANTS, PETER EISENBROWN, PE

RE: KIA FINANCIAL SECURITY REDUCTION #2

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Police Committee: 
MOTION

John Wieczorek made a motion to bring Officer Amie Barclay back without restrictions.  Seconded by Myron Blahy.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
Road Committee:

· Winter Mountain Road: The township will be using the Zipper for two half days.
· Rex Road Bridge Project: The concrete beams will be set on Monday. Concern of two-inch overlay and twenty-five feet either side of the approach. Dig out and put some modify in and our crew will repair base.  Schedule to do this Thursday and Friday. 

· One of our summer helpers has started

· Backhoe: Rise stabilizer not working. 

· Prices for oil pan for the truck.  None received

· Zipper and configuration for using. 

OFFICIALS:
Bruce Steigerwalt
Response to Randy Hill comment where is my tax dollars? The township receives $240,000.00 year, it doesn’t go far. 
Strohl’s was kind enough to pick up garbage on Troxell’s, perhaps in future think about a paying them a stipend. 

MOTION 

Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to have Strohl pick up tires alongside of Troxell Hill (up to fifty tires) and have them invoice the township.  Seconded by Franklin Ruch. Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote. Motion carried.  

Robert Slaw:

Building Committee Meeting Monday June 4, 2018 at 5:30.
Myron Blahy:

Put cones up on Breezewood. 

Franklin Ruch:

Received a phone call from a resident about residents blowing grass on township roads and there should be an ordinance.  Decide until next meeting. 

Perhaps get a price from Jason’s Tree Service to drop the tree leaning toward fence.
ADJOURNMENT:
MOTION
John Wieczorek made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM.  Seconded by Robert Slaw.   Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes; Robert Slaw, yes and Myron Blahy, yes 5-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalie D. Haggerty, Secretary-Treasurer
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